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Black’s Harbour, March 14th, my precious 
mother passed away. For nearly a quarter of 
a century she had had a great deal of sick- 
ness. Twenty-one years ago she underwent 
a very serious operation. Like Hezekiah, she 
had all these years added to her life. She was 
in her 70th year. We had been looking for her 

to go since December, and yet her sudden 
and quiet passing came as a shock. Her last 

letter was written to me. In a letter to a 
friend a short time before her death she 
said: “I may be near the end of the way, and 

that will be glory for me.” I cannot forget 

one of our last talks and seasons of prayer. 
God bless her memory. We all miss her, but 

we do not wish her back. Our loss is her gain. 
I want to thank the many friends for their 

letters and cards of sympathy. The majority 

of our ministers sent letters and cards. Over 
one hundred cards and letters of sympathy 

reached my father and the different members 

of the family. These were deeply appreciated. 

God bless every one who took the time and 

trouble to remember us in the hour of great 

loss. I can testify that Christ was “unspeak- 

ably precious.” We are not as those without 
hope. We have the hope of seeing our Christ 
and meeting loved ones who have gone before. 

Wife and I have passed through like ex- 

periences in the past ten months. God's grace 
has been sufficient. Praise His name. Wife 
and I spent one week with my father and 

sister after mother’s funeral. She is now with 
her father, who is not very well. Please pray 

for him. 

My next campaign was in Amherst, N. S,, 
from March 28th to May 2nd. The pastor will 

report that meeting later. I shall write about 

the Amherst meeting in my next report. 

We began here at Westchester with Rev. 

and Mrs. A. D. Cann on May 9th. Lic. Wilbur 

Mullen joined us on May 11th. They have a 
few faithful ones here to bear the burden. 

Let the saints everywhere pray for a real 

heaven-sent, Holy Ghost revival in this place. 

To Him be all the glory. Amen! 

Yours for souls, 

G. A. ROGERS 

Somewhere in Egland, 

R. C. A. F. Overseas 

Dear Highway Friends: 

As I endeavor to write this letter to so 
many people, and all of you many miles 
away, I feel so very small and insignificant, 
yet seen and cared for by the great God and 
Saviour of the whole universe. 

If there is one thought that is most prom- 
inent and precious to me in regards to God 
and His wonderful love and fatherly care for 
me, it is cradled in the theme of the Gospel 
Hymn: “Under His Wings.” 

If T think of a bombing raid, and need a 
“bomb shelter,” I think of “His Wings.” If 
lurking dangers fill my thought, I seek “His 

Wings.” If weariness overtakes me, “His 
Wings” are a place of rest. If sinful men 
would make my soul their prey, Divine Pro- 

tection: Behold “His Wings!” 

I think of the past. How God in great 

mercy saved my soul and by His Holy Spirit 

sanctified and washed it white by the 
“Blood. of .the Lamb” 

I think of the present: How His presence 
is with me. How precious! 

I think of His wonderful and “precious 

promises” for the future: “Behold, I will 
bring you back to this land.” 
Yes, the very thought that God in His 

loving kindness will reunite us again, and 

oh! what joy will be in that “home coming,” 
when we in our home and church will meet 
once more. 
But all this is small indeed in comparison 

to the great home gathering up yonder, 
where we'll meet, with battles fought and 
victories won, exceeding in glory all victories 
on earth of blood and flesh 
Oh, dear people of God! Pray that Jesus 

will soon come again on earth. This time to 
make a “new heaven and a new earth, where- 
in dwelleth Righteousness.” 

Beloved, pray for me, though standing alone, 
will stand for God! 

Your brcther in Christ, 

LIC. MERED M. GRANT 

My testimony in this beautiful hymn: 

UNDER HIS WINGS 

Under His Wings I am safely abiding, 
Though the night deepens and tempests are 

wild. 

Still He is with me, I know He will keep me; 
He has redeemed me and I am His child. 

Marysville, N . B. 

Dear Highway Friends: 

We would like to report briefly our revival 
services held recently. Brother H. S. Wilson 
came to us March 21st and remained until 
April 11th. He proved himself an able minis- 
ter of the word, 2 true yoke-fellow in the 

work, and God set His seal upon the services 

from the very beginning. 

We had a very successful and profitable 
meeting. About twenty-five seekers found an. 

altar of prayer and almost without exception 

those who thus sought are joyfully testify- 

ing that according to the promise of God 
they found that for which their hearts craved. 

We feel that this our first year at Marysville 

has been in many respects the most encour- 
aging year of our ministry. The interest is 

good, the people are warm-hearted and 

appreciative, and best of all, “God is with 

We trust that in the coming days we 

may realize increased usefullness in the ser- 

vice of the Master. We covet the prayers 

of all God’s children. 

Yours in His glad service, 
FRANK A. WATSON 

us 

Ambherst, N. S. 

Dear Highway Friends: : 

Our seven weeks revival meetings com- 
menced on March 28th with Brother Rogers 
as our evangelist. In a week's time Brother 

W. Mullen came as our song evangelist. We 

wish to thank the Home Mission Board for 

these two men whom we have appreciated 

so much. They have been a real blessing to 

us. God met with us in every service. Mrs. 

Rogers was with us for a short time and her 
singing was a great asset to the meeting. 
During the first five weeks our hearts were 
made to rejoice because we believe that over 
a score found victory. 
Rev. C. H. Brown, of Leeds, England, has 

been with us for the last two weeks of the 
campaign. He brought us good messages. 
They were uncompromising, stirring, and 
the kind that stick. Brother and Sister Brown 
have been a great help in the meetings with 
their ministry of preaching, singing and pray- 
ing. We thank God for the times of refresh- 
ing and for the souls won and revived. 

May God bless all who have had part in 
this work. 

REV. & MRS. D. W. MARSTON 

A SIGNIFICANT MEETING 

Over the week-end of May 4-7, the Nation- 
al Association of Evangelicals for United 
Action met in its National Constitutional 
Convention at the Hotel La Salle, Chicago. 

This organization, newly formed, repre- 
sents the evangelical denominations of the 
continent, seeks to foster a spirit of fellow- 
ship and unity among all those bodies affiliat 
ing, and endeavours to gain concerted action 
and interest relative to the great issues of 
Christian truth for which we stand. 

At the Chicago Convention over 800 dele- 
gates representing 69 denominations, assem- 
bled. One of the Nazarene pastors says of 
the meeting: “Never have we observed such 
a group with such varying ideas, where there 
was so much harmony.” The holiness bodies 
were well represented at this convention and 
are among those in official capacity. Bishop 
Leslie Ray Marsten, of the Free Methodist 
Church, is second vice-president. Rev. John 
Huffman and Dr. Paul Lees are on the Ad- 
visory Committee, and Rev. Huffman is 
Editor of the official paper of the Associa- 
tion, “United Evangelical Action.” 

May God bless this new organization to 
the unifying of His people against the com- 
mon enemy ! 

SPECIAL SERVICES 

On Sunday morning, May 16th, the Church 
at Moncton had a special service in observance 
of the church debt clearance. 

Twenty-four years ago, while Rev. S. A. 
Baker was pastor of the church, the building 
was raised and a new basement with Sunday 
school rooms, was made. Then the building 
proper was divided in the center, and the 
walls were moved to make the auditorium 
twelve feet wider. First class pews were in- 
stalled and the work of renovation completed. 
When the task was finished, a debt of $9,500 

stood against the people. 

Over a period of twenty-four years, the 
band of people who have constituted the 
church membership, and the loyal pastors who 

have served them, have worked together to. 

reduce this great indebtedness. There have 

been times, during recent years, when the 
burden bearers were very few, and the load 

extremely heavy, but the faithful effort con- 

tinued until on April 20th of this year, exact- 
ly twenty-four years from the day of the 
re-dedication services celebrating the com- 
pletion of the remodelling contract, the last 
dollar was contributed and payment in full 
made. 

Much credit is due to the sacrificial loyalty 
of both pastors and people, in the making 
possible this worthy accomplishment. 

In the service of May 16th, Rev. H. C. Archer 
presented a brief historical sketch of the 
work, making a personal reference to many 
who have given largely during the years 
The pastor, Rev. B. C. Cochrane, preached 
an appropriate message from I. Kings 21:3. 
Deverne Mullen, our talented Gospel singer, 
was present and brought several messages 
in song to the blessing of all present. 

With deep fervency we praise the Lord 
for what He hath wrought, and pray that He 
will enable us to be true to the standard 
of holiness, that doctrine committed to our 
trust! 


